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Cc Mayor Cr Jack Kowarzik  

  

Dear Sarah, 

Parliamentary Inquiry into Fraud and Corruption Control in Local Government 

Thank you for the invitation and opportunity to submit a written statement to the committee on this 

important matter. You will find responses to the points in your letter, outlined below.   

• Unique challenges to maintaining effective fraud and corruption control measures being faced by 

interface councils  

In some respects, the challenges for interface councils are not significantly different than those faced 

by all Council’s in areas of procurement, information technology, corporate card use and general 

controls. The most significant differences are in the planning space and need to respond to rapid 

provision of infrastructure and development approvals.  

Interface councils are often required to undertake land acquisitions, deliver unplanned infrastructure 

and enter into agreements with state agencies with little control over time, budget or ability to be fully 

transparent with its community. Due to the confidential nature of these matters and the lack of 

transparency, these can be areas that either invite fraud or create allegations/perceptions of fraud 

and corruption and need to be closely monitored.  

• The impact of council and council executive on establishing a culture of effective fraud and 

corruption control measures  

Culture is set from the leadership of the organisation at both Councillor and Executive level. It is 

recognised that the role of the Mayor is critical in supporting this. Council has invested in improving 

technology systems and controls to improve reporting and transparency of procurement and 

expenditure. This has been supported by improved governance and oversight of capital projects and 

operating expenditure, and with regular executive involvement placed greater value on being 

transparent and seeking appropriate levels of approval. This has been well supported by Council, who 

have supported the organisation by recognising the ongoing efforts to improve governance and 

transparency. 

In response to the increased oversight of the integrity agencies, an in-person presentation from IBAC’s 

David Wolfe was included as part of Council’s induction program following the 2024 Council Elections. 

This was also followed by a presentation from Mark Hayes, Maddocks, on the role of Councillors and 

the CEO, in terms of strategic and operational matters, and the consequences when the lines become 

blurred.  

 

The need to rapidly deliver projects can often clash with legislative and procurement requirements. 

Particularly in the area of corruption the impact is greatest on Executive in terms of being asked to 

question or call to account Councillors. This can be a challenging and complex role for Executive to 

play, particularly when matters can either be grey or based on hear-say. 

• Barriers to implementing best practice cybersecurity measures to mitigate fraud and corruption 

risk  






